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MEETER / GREETER  
  Dan Hartmann 
INVOCATOR - REFLECTOR  
  Robin Hard  
THIS WEEK’S MENU    
  Deli Sandwich Bar; Salad Bar 
 w/6 toppings 3 dressings; 
 Chips; Assorted Desserts 
NEXT WEEK’S BIRTHDAYS  
  Viktor Anderson             Apr 01 
  Marty Gerencer     Apr 02 
  Bruce Spoelman     Apr 02 
STUDENT GUESTS 

  Muskegon Catholic Crusaders   

FUTURE PROGRAMS/EVENTS 
  03/29 Meet back at the Holiday Inn 
  04/05 District Rotary Foundation   
  04/12 Mental Health - Lt Gov Brian Calley 
  04/19 Meet @ Lake House, not Holiday Inn 
  04/19 New Member Get Together 
  04/26 CUP - Health Emp Counseling                        
  05/03 Begin Lake House for the summer   
  05/03 Law Day Speeches 
  05/10 Greater Muskegon Women’s Club 
  05/17 No. Initiatives Dev. Financing  
  05/17 Meet @ Holiday Inn, not Lake House 
  05/17-19 District Conference - Holland 
  05/24 Frauenthal Center Update 
  05/31 Community Mixer    

MEET THIS WEEK BACK      
  AT THE HOLIDAY INN 

March 14: One Last Peek 

After-Hours Hockey Win 

  

This Week On Stage 
Reducing the Use and Abuse of 
Substances in Muskegon County 
 

Drug Free Muskegon County works to reduce 
substance abuse by acting as an organizing 
body for over 50 community organizations 
such as schools, health care providers, law 
enforcement, government organizations, and 
civic leaders, as well as business and youth. 
By joining forces, everyone striving against 
drug use can be more effective, achieving 
things that no single team could. Their dynamic 

data-driven approach to identifying issues and 
developing initiatives to prevent drug abuse 
here is nationally recognized. 

 
 

Rotary After-Hours events are a great 
way to network while having fun. 

Cathy Brubaker-Clarke, President  
Kathy Moore, President-Elect 
Linda Juarez, President-Nominee  
Nancy Crandall, Secretary 
Tim Arter, Treasurer 
Josh Wallace, Immediate Past President 
 
 
 

Muskegon Rotary Club 
Club 16 (2809) – District 6290, Chartered May 1, 1916 

March 29, 2018  12:00 – 1:30pm 

Muskegon Harbor Holiday lnn     
 ReWine Satellite Club  5:15 - 6:30pm  Holiday Inn 

Jane Clingman-Scott, Director 
  Ed Hendrickson, Director                                                                           

Mark Meyers, Director     
Jason Piasecki, Director 

Ammy Seymour, RIM Reporter 
Bill Johanson, RIM Editor 

THE FOUR WAY TEST THAT ROTARIANS USE IN MAKING ETHICAL DECISIONS: 
Is it the truth? Is it fair to all concerned? Will it build goodwill and better friendships? Will it be beneficial to all concerned?                                                                   

   (3/29) “Coalition for a Drug-Free Muskegon County”                                                          

This is it: the absolute edge of no return: to turn back now and make home or sail irrevocably on and either find land or plunge over the world's roaring rim” - William Faulkner 

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/MuskegonLakeshoreChamber/


 
 Tim Lipan’s Birthday March 20 
“No belated birthday gift is too small” 
 

Those Blue Guest Cards 
Ed. Note: When Rotarians bring a guest to 
Club, we ask them to carefully fill out one  
of those pesky little blue guest cards (or 
PLBGC – pronounced just like it’s spelled) 
at the sign-in table ensuring a proper guest 
introduction during the meeting and a 
correctly-billed meal.   
 “Carefully” is the key word above – it’s a 

synonym for “print 
neatly” – because 

what appears (or seems to appear) on the 
card is later transferred to RIM 
acknowledging each guest’s attendance.  
So…if you would, please, always complete 
a PLBGC for each of your guests 
crisply/cleanly/clearly and, 
without doubt, you’ll be 
delighted with its display 
in our award-winning newsletter that boasts 
an extremely long shelf life and an uncanny 
ability to influence the masses.  Thank you. 
               *hen-scratching examples above are genuine 
 

  Muskegon Rotary Board 
 

  Cathy Brubaker-Clarke cbrubakerclarke@gmail.com  
       Kathy Moore mooreka@co.muskegon.mi.us 
          Linda Juarez  juarezl@hccc-health.org 
          Nancy Crandall  ncran28@comcast.net  
           Tim Arter tarter@brickleydelong.com   
        Josh Wallace joshua@mckenzieprice.com   
       Jane Clingman-Scott janecs1@comcast.net                 
  Ed Hendrickson clkdr2@gmail.com 
  Mark Meyers mmeyers@nortonshores.org      
             Jason Piasecki Jason@revel.in 

BELOW (LINK) IS 
YOUR BRAVE 
ROTARIAN  
FINAL FOUR 
MARCH 
MADNESS 
BRACKETS… 
PLAY RESUMES 
THURSDAY OF 
THIS WEEK. 
GOOD LUCK TO 
ALL 
BRACKETEERS! 

http://bit.ly/2G0GLQU 
 
Visiting Rotarians & Guests 

WM Symphony ED Andy Buelow (Tom 
Schaub); Ace Tooling Owner and 
prospective member John Patterson 
(Orville Crain); Merle Scolnik (Bob 
Scolnik); Brunswick’s Luchi Pretta 
Nelson (Myrna Olsen); Schneider Risk 
Management VP Bill Schneider (Vicky 
Schneider); and OV Interact Club’s 
Samantha Wilson, Hannah Reed, 
Morgan Jenkins, Jourden Sharps, 
Hillary Ross (5), and a number of Baker 
Rotaract students whose pesky little 
blue guest card(s) must’ve gotten lost in 
all of the excitement.  
 

VICKY NEW MEMBER 

Vicky Schneider, left, was introduced 
into membership by Dawn Johnson. She 
works with husband Bill at Schneider Risk 

Mgmt and Blue Horizons Wellness. 

   
  

Rotary ReWine is excited to host 
Don Crandall with his Cannabis 
Presentation at this March 29 
meeting. Rotary ReWine meets at 
the Holliday Inn’s Third Street Grill 
at 5:15 pm on Thursdays. 
 

      Meeting Minutes 3-15-18 
            from Sec. Kaytie Ely 

     http://bit.ly/2pALwt9    
 
 

  RIM Reporting Team 
              Lisa Hegenbart lisa@bbbslakeshore.org 
           Jamie Hekker helsenja@co.muskegon.mi.us  
             Susan Holkeboer sholkebo1905@aol.com  
               Bill Johanson bill.johanson@yahoo.com 
       Ammy Seymour aseymour@harborhospicemi.org 
             Peg Maniates margaret.hennelly.maniates 
              David Manley davidkmanley@gmail.com     

          Kathy Moore MooreKa@co.muskegon.mi.us  
                   Jason Piasecki Jason@revel.in  
             Meredith Smillie msmillie@bethany.org   
                           Robin Henshaw Hard    
        robin_henshaw@usc.salvationarmy.org  
        Diane Van Epps dianemvanepps@gmail.com  
         Lori Weiler lori.weiler@summitlawncare.net 
      Jonathan Wilson wilsonjo@co.muskegon.mi.us  
    
    This publication, Muskegon Rotary in Motion (RIM), is    
      intended for the private, non-commercial use of our    
          members and friends. Content includes   RIM     
 correspondents’ reports, meeting announcements, satire  
(sort of), Club- or member- contributed social media items,   
   and Club-related borrowings from media friends.  The 
deadline for RIM announcements (the timeframe 
adherence    
        to best guarantee accuracy and publication of a  
           reader’s message) is Thursday noon for the         

 following week’s issue.  Submit brief announcements in  
   writing to Editors Bill Johanson or Dave Manley or         
       one of the RIM correspondents above.  
       © 2018 Rotary Club of Muskegon 
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Last Week’s Program  

Baker Rotaract  

 Trivia Game 
By RIM Reporter Ammy Seymour  
 

This wasn’t your typical Rotary 
meeting… it was Rotaract Trivia!!!!   
Pink and black balloons with Rotary 
“celebrity” faces adorned tables at the 
Lake House, setting the stage for a 
unique experience.   
 Linda 
Meyers, 
Faculty 
Advisor for 
the Baker 
Rotaract 
Club, 
introduced 
Megan 
Dicksen, 
Ashley 
Devereaux, 
Katie 
Potter, Amanda Rupert, Helen Lim, 
Kendra Tevnis, Stephanie Stewart, 
Tess Gerczak, and Gabi Ryan – a 
plethora of 
knowledgeable 
college students 
who challenged 
our most 
experienced 
Rotary 
members!   
 Why? To raise funds and awareness 
for Muskegon Rotary and the Muskegon 
Rescue Mission.  Who?  Three teams of 
Rotarian experts.  How? Collecting 
money prior to the challenge and 
soliciting additional funds the day of, to 
secure their philanthropic spot.  If that 

weren’t enough, there was an actual 
Trivia game testing Rotary knowledge 

that played out before over 100 of 
their closest 
Rotary 
Friends!  
1 The game 
began with a 
set of rules: 
everyone must 
have their 
hands under the table; first one to 
buzz in gets the chance to answer; 

if you are the one to buzz, you have to 
be the one to answer the question; 
if you are correct, you earn one 

point, if you are incorrect, you 
lose a point and the opportunity 
will go to the next quickest 
buzzer.  Finally, you will get one 
AUDIENCE member friend – if 
nobody knows the answer to the 
question, the first one to buzz in 
can ask an audience member.  

That audience member can only be 
called on once. Once used, that person 
is no longer eligible to help any other 
team… Whew! … did 
you get all that!? 
 The Rotarian 
Experts were...  

Team 1:  Orville 
Crain, Cathy 
Brubaker-Clarke, 
and Jim Fisher. 
Team 2:  Nancy 
Crandall, Ginny 
Sprague, and Linda 
Juarez.  Team 3:  John Noling, 
Darlene Collet and Kaytie Ely.   

    Team members checked their 

buzzers and placed 
their hands under the 
table.  Questions 
revolved around Rotary 
specific topics, such as, 
spelling your District 
Governor’s last name 
(Swart), our District 
number (6290), and our 
DG Ed’s wife’s name 
(Carol).  The audience 
was also asked 
questions to keep the 
entire Club involved 

and engaged. The lunch hour had 
never been so challenging and fun!  
It was similar to watching a roller 
coaster ride – with twists, turns, 
ups, and downs. There was 
laughing, arms thrashing, and, 
dare I say, a few tears may have 
been shed!  
 There was no foul play (that we 

saw).  However, fragile egos were 
challenged, wrong answers were in 

abundance, 
and money 
was raised for 
two important 
organizations. 
 Finally, the 
Trivia game 
had to end 
(one way or 
another).  

Baker Rotaract students surprised all 
participants with a certificate and 
donated money to Rotary International 

in their endeavors to help end polio!  
Overall, Team Orville won with a -1, and 
tying for second place were Team  



Crandall and Team Noling with -2. (If 
they were only playing  
golf ☺ ) There were no losers, just 
winners!  Final results of the 
philanthropic challenge will be 
announced at a later date!  Thank you 
to everyone who donated and to those 
who witnessed the “trivial event!”  
 
    #  #  # 

News/Announcements – 
President  

   
last week – above, Rob Taylor with 
sponsor Orville Crain and, below, 
Kaytie Ely with sponsor Kevin Ricco. 

                                      
 

 

NEWS / ANNOUNCEMENTS – 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS, 

GUESTS 
 
 

Martha from Wesley School – stop by 

and purchase pot holders to support 

their programs and help them go to 

Michigan’s Adventure.  $3 or 4/$10. 

 

Great Escape – Diane Van Epps – 

requesting bottles of wine to be 

donated for our event; please bring to 

a Rotary meeting or call Diane for a 

pick up.    

 


